

Pangman School

November 2015

contact.pangman@cornerstonesd.ca (306) 442-2051 Box 188 Pangman, SK SOC 2C0
www.cornerstonesd.ca/Schools/pangman

Dates to Remember

November

4—Career Fair (Gr. 10-12)

6—Picture Retakes

6—Panther Pride Day

10—Remembrance Day Service 10am

11—Remembrance Day-No School

13—Globe Theatre (K-12)

18 & 19—3-Way Conferences

20-No School

23—No School

In this Issue:

- 1 Welcome Message
- 2 Students of the Month
- 3 Open House/Book Fair Update
- 4 What's New?
- 5 Photo Gallery
- 6 Reading Tips
- 7 November Calendar

Staff Greeting

We were fortunate to have exceptionally beautiful autumn weather this October. Students and staff took the opportunity to enjoy this weather during recess and breaks and also for many classroom activities. We certainly made the most of it!

Our school has been a hub of activity with volleyball, presentations, school picture day, the book exchange, and the Open House. Be sure to check out the photos on the following pages.

The Open House was held on October 26th. The students, staff, and community had the chance to enjoy a supper hosted by the SRC, to listen to a variety of presenters, attend the SCC Annual General Meeting, to tour the school and classrooms, and to visit the Book Fair. Thank you to all who attended to make this another successful event.

We also have many exciting events coming up in the near future. The grades 10-12 will be attending a Career Fair in Weyburn on November 4. We welcome everyone to our Remembrance Day program that will begin 10:00am on November 10 in the school gym. Students are working hard in preparation for this annual service. On November 13 the entire school will be attending a Globe Theatre production in Regina.



Kindergarten to Grade 12 students will attend this production.

Friday, Nov. 13



Regina, SK

Please return

signed

permission slips
as soon as

possible.





We want to congratulate the SRC for a very successful month despite the fact that it was so busy. This month, the SRC organized a Spaghetti Dinner and Clothing Sale for the Open House, a week's worth of Halloween Activities, and the Magazine Fundraiser events. We have a very dedicated, hardworking group of positive leaders!

On Monday, October 26th we had our annual Open House. The SRC prepared the spaghetti dinner, set up the food and drink tables, bussed tables, and cleaned up after serving dinner to over 50 people. At the same time, they organized and supervised the clothing sale tables. Many of our SRC members also worked at the Book Fair. We didn't have to ask anyone to do anything. The students independently took the initiative to do what needed doing. We were so proud and impressed!

During the last week of October, the SRC offered Halloween themed activities at lunch time. On Tuesday, there were Halloween Charades. On Wednesday, there was a Halloween Jump Rope Race. On Thursday we played pin the teeth on the vampire. Friday's events were held during the last period of the day and included a blindfold maze, toilet paper mummy, tape to the wall, and apple on a string. Good Job, SRC!

Our Magazine Fundraiser wrapped up in the last week of October as well. We will have our Top Five Sellers activities and announce the winner of the Top Selling Classroom during the first week of November.



The Choir has begun rehearsals and consists of students from Kindergarten to Grade 12. We meet every Day five at lunch or more frequently if we have a performance coming up. We meet right at the lunch bell and eat in Mrs. Walters's room. If your child goes home for lunch, please ensure they have a lunch on choir days so we can begin rehearsals right after everyone is finished eating. We are currently rehearsing two songs for the Remembrance Day Ceremony which will be held on November 10th at 10:00 am.



The Cooking club had their first Hot Lunch on Thursday, October 29th. It was a spaghetti lunch. We will begin to meet more often as time permits and hope to offer a hot lunch once a month.

Students of the Month for October



K-3: For his improved efforts in attempting new skills in Kindergarten during the month of October.



Grades 4-6: For outstanding effort in everything she does.



Grades 7-9: For showing excellent leadership, sportsmanship, and dedication in Volleyball and for improved focus and work ethic in all his classes.



Grades 10-12: For her dedication to developing a better understanding of math during the month of October.



2015-2016 SCC Members

Iris Warren Justina & Dustin Pingert

Michael Callfas Shoat & Megan Brice

Boyd Tourscher Robyn Verot

Lloyd & Leanne Lillejord Charlie & Robin Larson

Lori Wolstenholme John Colbow

2015 Scholastic Book Fair







Thank you to everyone who helped with and supported our Book Fair!

We have earned \$957 in new resources for our library!

Contest winners

Classroom winners for posters: Cooper, Callie, Hannah, Clea, Alyscia, Skylar, Aden,

Tanner, Jacey, Natalie, Troy, and Ocean

Colouring Contest: Madison

Family/Classroom Draw: Emma and Mrs. Youck's K-3 classroom

Volunteers: Thank you to Anna, Riana, Kianna, Katie, Caleb, Troy, Jacey, Gabriel,

Jared Oberkirsch & the many other people who helped make it a success!

Pangman School's Remembrance Day Ceremony



Tuesday, November 10th at 10:00am Pangman School Gym



Everyone is welcome.



Grad Bazaar

Saturday, December 5th

Pangman School Gym

Time: 10:00am-4:00pm

Table rental: \$10 per table

Reserve your table by calling Karen at the school.

(306)442-2051

Career Fair

The Grades 10-12 students will be attending the Weyburn Comprehensive School's Career Fair on November 4th.



Students will learn about scholarships, courses offered at Post Secondary Institutions and much more.



Charity Farms

The Pangman Charity Farms canola crop was combined on September 12 with perfect harvest weather. John Friesen, Gary Lee, Gladys Jesse, Brian Jesse, Lawrence Fellner, Ken Kaufmann, Wayne Lozinsky, Mark Johnson and Ken Newman volunteered their time, effort and equipment adding to the success of the day. A big thank you to our major sponsors E. Bourassa & Sons for their continued support, as well as Weyburn Pioneer Grain, Municipal Hail, and Farm Credit Corp. The proceeds from the sale of the crop each year are a major support for Pangman School and community.

Live Different Presentation







Grades 2 & 3 students created turkeys to celebrate Thanksgiving.





On October 20th students were invited to listen to Aboriginal storyteller Armand McArthur.







South East Cornerstone Early Learning



Ways to Make Reading at Home Fun

- 1. Point out words and phrases around you –on cereal boxes, street signs, maps, posters and books.
- 2. Let your children choose books themselves.
- 3. Look for kids' magazines your child will enjoy.
- 4. Read with excitement use different voices. Make puppets, act out the story.
- 5. Give clues about a mystery word you are thinking about. Choose a word related to something you and your child have done together.
- 6. Make cards to play matching games match letters and words to pictures. Play board games that include making words and reading the words on a card.
- 7. Make your kitchen part of your reading zone. Have fridge magnets available so your kids can start making words and short sentences.
- 8. Encourage relatives and friends to give books as gifts.
- 9. Play memory games. Place objects on the floor, ask your child to look at them for a minute and then cover them. Ask your child to name as many items as possible.

Read all kinds of materials – stories, poems, newspaper articles, magazines and comics.

Tips for Reading with Your Child

Before Reading:

- Choose a comfortable spot to read.
- Sit beside your child so you can both see the pictures and the text (words).
- Look at the cover together (talk about the picture, title, author and illustrator).
- Take a picture walk through the whole book. Look at the pictures and discuss what might be happening.

Let your child do the talking. Talk about what you think it will be about (making a prediction)

During Reading:

While reading, pause and listen to your child's comments. You can add to the conversation. Ex. "I didn't know that was going to happen! Did you?" Point out different aspects of the text such as, "Did you hear all those rhyming words? Look at all the lines that repeat..."

After Reading:

- After reading, discuss the book with your child, but do not turn it into a quiz. The whole point is to relax, enjoy each other and share the experience!
- Re-read favourite books, but read new ones too.
- Once your child has learned to read, it is still important to read aloud to them.

November 2015	No	vem	ber	201	15
---------------	----	-----	-----	-----	----

	Monday	Tuesday	Wadnagday	Thursday	Enidov	Caturday
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday 7
1	2 DAY 5	3 DAY 6	4 DAY 1	5 DAY 2	6 DAY 3	,
	KINDERGARTEN		KINDERGARTEN Career Fair (Gr. 10-12)		KINDERGARTEN Panther Pride Day Picture Retakes	Sr. Girls Volleyball Playoffs
8	9 DAY	10 DAY 5	11	12 DAY 6	13 DAY 1	14
		KINDERGARTEN Remembrance Day Service 10 am in the school gym - everyone welcome	No School	Gr. 1-3 Care Home Jr. Boys volleyball playoffs in Arcola Jr. Girls volleyball playoffs in Ogema	Globe Theatre (all students) Report Cards	
15	16 DAY 2	17 DAY 3	18 DAY 4	19 DAY 5	20	21
	Happy Birthday Elizabeth	KINDERGARTEN	3 Way Conferences	KINDERGARTEN 3 Way Conferences Happy Birthday Anna	No School	
22	23	24 DAY 6	25 DAY 1	26 DAY 2	27 DAY 3	28
Happy Birthday Lexy	No School		KINDERGARTEN Happy Birthday Olivia		KINDERGARTEN K-2 Library	
29	30 DAY 4					